

FROM THE OFFICE OF

DIRECT LINE DIRECT FAX

David Crocker 416.941.5415 416.777.7431

E-MAIL

dcrocker@davis.ca

FILE NUMBER

75024-00013

June 17, 2011

DELIVERED BY E-MAIL

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Horizon Utilities Corporation - EB-2010-0131 Re:

Although AMPCO filed the public redacted version of its final submissions in the above matter on June 15, 2011 as requested by the Board in its letter of June 10, 2011, issues with respect to Confidential Filings remain a concern to AMPCO. As long as there is a chance that the Board will penalize an Intervenor if it inadvertently deals with confidential information in a public filing, we will err on the side of caution and file information confidentially.

In this case we asked the Applicant to review our submission and confirm that nothing needed to be redacted before it was filed publicly. The Applicant did that and we made our public filing.

We propose to take that course of action wherever possible to reduce the possibility of an inadvertent slip as described above. We are not prepared to bear the risk associated with any mistake in this area.

We also believe that Applicants request and the Board agrees that material should be treated. confidentially much too readily. In no other forum, in our experience, is so much considered confidential.

Sincerely, DAVIS-LLI

Per:

David Crocker DDČ/szp

cc:

Adam White, AMPCO